
 
 

Governing Board Regular Meeting of October 7, 2015 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the 
George R. Gordon Education Center on October 7, 2015.  The regular meeting began 
with closed session at 5:05 p.m., followed by open session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Highlights of the meeting follow. 

 

Employee Morale Survey 
The Governing Board heard a presentation from PricewaterhouseCoopers’ Alberto 
Rocha on the administration and planning of the District’s employee morale survey. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements including: 
 
 a Contra Costa College (CCC) renewal agreement with West Contra Costa 
Unified School District to provide instructional services to the alternative education high 
school, Gateway to College; 
 
 a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with University of California, 
Davis, to provide support services to increase the number of transfer-ready students; 
 
 a District Office renewal agreement with the Chancellor’s Office Tax Offset 
Program to collect unpaid enrollment fees and financial aid overpayments; and 
 
  a new Los Medanos College (LMC) agreement with San Francisco State 
University to participate in a faculty enhancement program for current and aspiring 
community college biology instructors. 
 
Out of State Field Trips 
The Governing Board approved three out-of-state field trips for students at CCC and 
LMC.  
 

 Five CCC students will travel to Reno, Nevada, to participate in a speech and 
debate tournament hosted by the University of Nevada, Reno, from October 16, 
2015, to October 18, 2015. 

 Nine CCC students will travel to Austin, Texas, to participate in the National 
College Media Convention from October 29, 2015, to November 1, 2015. 
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 Four LMC students will travel to National Harbor, Maryland, to participate in the 
Society for Advancing Chicano and Native American Scientists from October 28, 
2015, to November 1, 2015. 

 
Accreditation Follow-up Reports 
After review and discussion, the Governing Board approved the final accreditation 
follow-up reports for CCC, DVC and LMC. 
 
America’s College Promise Resolution 
The Governing Board approved the resolution for America’s College Promise, 
President Obama;s proposal for a free community college education for all responsible 
and qualified students. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned in the memory of Carol Yacorzynski, DVC senior account 
clerk. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON NOVEMBER 11, 2015, BEGINNING AT 4:00 P.M., 

AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


